NOTE FROM TRANSLATOR:  “It was very easy to translate the letter of R. M. Rilke from Sütterlin into German, but it was nearly impossible to translate those old-fashioned and cranky expressions into English.  It seems to be written 500 years ago and not in 1921.  I tried to translate it word by word but sometimes I had to use modern expressions because I couldn´t find any corresponding translation for these obsolete words.”
Front of Envelope:
Registered letter

To the Flower Shop of Miss Franziska Bruck

Potsdamer Str. 31a

Berlin 10, Germany

If the recipient has moved away please redirect the letter

 

Back of Envelope:
Sender: R. M. Rilke

Schloß Berg am Irchel

Kanton Zurich, Switzerland

The envelope was opened because of the regulation from the 15th of November 1918

(law of the German Empire, page 1324)

 

Dated: 14th of April 1921
Dear Miss Franziska Bruck,
I am dependent on finding your address out of a very old address book (the years!) to come to you with the request that you would be so kind to send to Mrs. Klossowska (currently living with Mr. Eugen Spirs, Küstriner Street 5,

(IV - fourth floor), Halensee, many, many spring flowers-----could also be roses.

I have no idea of the current prices, so you are allowed to act as you please, and then give me hereafter the bill for this so that I can pay it immediately.  There should be room enough up to 60 or 70 Marks?
How may it have happened to you with so much penetrating (incisively/forcefully) changes and it is still going on.  I am glad to have the occasion to greet you and I would be grateful getting also from you a little but real message.
In old conviction (disposition)

always your

R.M.Rilke

